
STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 
 UTILITIES COMMISSION 
 RALEIGH 
 
 DOCKET NO. E-2, SUB 834 

  
BEFORE THE NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 
 

In the Matter of 
Application of Duke Energy Progress, LLC, 
for Approval of Meter-Related Optional 
Programs  

) 
) 
) 
) 
 

 
ORDER  APPROVING TARIFF  
AND IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

BY THE CHAIRMAN: On January 23, 2019, the Commission issued an Order 
Modifying Program (Rider MROP Order) in the above-captioned docket that approved 
guidelines that allow customers of Duke Energy Progress, LLC (DEP) to opt out of 
having an Advanced Metering Infrastructure (AMI or smart) meter installed at their 
premises. In addition, the Rider MROP Order required DEP to file a proposed Rider 
MROP tariff and implementation plan by February 1, 2019.  

 
On February 1, 2019, DEP filed its proposed Rider MROP tariff and 

implementation plan.  
 
On May 1, 2019, the Public Staff filed a letter stating that it has reviewed DEP's 

proposed Rider MROP tariff and implementation plan and concluded that they comply 
with the Commission’s Rider MROP Order. As a result, the Public Staff recommended 
that the Commission approve DEP's tariff and implementation plan. 

 
In addition, the Commission received several consumer statements of position 

about DEP's proposed Rider MROP tariff and implementation plan. 
 
Based on the foregoing and the record, the Chairman finds good cause to 

approve DEP's Rider MROP tariff and implementation plan. 

 
IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED.  

 
ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 

 
 This the 2nd day of May, 2019. 
 

NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 
 

 
  A. Shonta Dunston, Deputy Clerk  


